March, 2018 Volume 38 - Issue 7

## North Westdale Neighborhood Association P.O. Box 642522, Los Angeles, CA 90064



www.northwestdale.com North Westdale groups.yahoo.com/group/NWNA



## NWNA MEETING March 28, 2018 - 7:00 PM

Saint Andrew's Lutheran Church - Nolte Hall 11555 National Blvd., 90064

**Guest Speaker: Suja Lowenthal** 

Senior Advisor to the Santa Monica City Manager (SMO update with Q&A)



### Neighborhood Walk on Anti-Crime Education

by Joan Winters, NWNA Secretary

On Feb. 25, a quiet Sunday morning, our Senior Lead LAPD Officer Adrian Acosta walked with approximately 15 North Westdale neighbors and spoke about crime prevention. This is his second walk within our community, and he wants to schedule more.

We met at the corner of Barry Ave. and Clarkson Rd. and walked up Barry, ending at Burkshire. This was a very educational tour as Adrian spoke to us on his knowledge on crime prevention and common sense ways we can improve our safety that actually don't have to be that expensive. He pointed out one of his pet peeves, trash receptacles left out in front yards and visible side-yards. We spotted many on our one-block walk. Also noted were large, heavy plant containers which, like trash containers, can be used by thieves to hoist themselves up over a gate, wall, or fence. Locating them elsewhere is an easy way to slow crime at your residence. Adrian also mentioned that about 70% of places hit by crime have been left wide open, and that crimes

are happening more in daylight. If you see something wrong, say something. He discussed the differences in calling 911, which are for crimes in progress, and calling the non-emergency number (877) ASK-LAPD which can be used when you suspect suspicious activity but don't actually see an actual crime being committed. Adrian also brought to our attention some safety features that he likes, such as motion sensor lights and cameras. He pointed out some parked cars that are attractive to break-ins, with cell phones and GPS devices on display, coins left visible in a container, and parking passes left hanging when not in use. SMCC parking passes are popular for thieves to steal, which they can sell for around \$20.00. In homes, he noted that mostly cash and jewelry are taken and that it usually takes about five minutes to be burglarized. Adrian cited people who drive-through our neighborhood and others brought here on the Expo line from other areas, as some who might commit crimes here. In answer to my two questions, he mentioned that the Pacific Police Department represents our area, and that the West Los Angeles Police Department represents the community starting near the 10 freeway. I also asked if we are getting more squad cars, and he said that the Pacific Division now has 16 more officers which covers the shifts of 8 officers per basic car--which comes to two more police cars for the Pacific area. With the additional cars the police have been more productive in making arrests he said.

Officer Acosta would like to lead another walking tour this summer towards the evening hours, around 8 PM. and mentioned that things look different in the evening than they do in daylight, and he would like to point out those differences from his perspective on how our neighborhood looks. Another plus to these crime prevention walks is they are a good place to meet your neighbors and bond with them on incidents occurring in our community. You might even want to exchange phone numbers! These walks show us the ever-changing picture of where we live, and can make us more aware. In my area, it was pointed out that there have been car break-ins and attempted break-ins within just a short block. Also, it is very important to document these incidents so that the Pacific Division has records of them as patrol-car assignments are made to areas with reported crimes.

### President's message: by Martin Rubin



### Dear Neighbors,

I hope this finds you all in good spirits. Many of you have noticed that the number of aircraft landing and taking off at Santa Monica Airport (SMO) is way down. It sure would be great if this would last until 2029, the date when the City of Santa Monica is saying the airport will close. However, it's not all that simple. First, the closure of SMO in 2029 is not guaranteed. Much can

change in 11 years. Although the number of SMO aircraft operations is less now, several business operations are very interested in providing charter and taxi flight service access to destinations such as Las Vegas, for those interested in bypassing LAX security lines. Even if we never see the likes of a Gulf Stream jet at SMO again, we could see an increase in the number of smaller jets (not really small) and turbo-prop aircraft (aircraft with propellers that use jet fuel) as well as an increase in the number of helicopter operations that are providing shuttle service from SMO to venues such as Staples Center.

On Thursday, February 22, your NWNA President, Vice President, and Secretary along with the Mar Vista Community Council's Airport Committee Co-chair met with the SMO Manager and Suja Lowenthal, the Senior Advisor to the Santa Monica City Manager to discuss the draft "Airport Minimum Standards". We made our concerns quite clear. Suja Lowenthal will be our guest speaker at our March 28 NWNA meeting. You will be able to share *your* concerns (see front page). You really should attend.

On another topic, unfortunately, our NWNA dues donations have recently been on the decline.

2012-\$2,305/2013-\$2,730/2014-\$2,890/2015-\$3,015/2016-\$2,255/2017-\$1,365/2018 (so far)-\$210

If just 1/2 of the approximately 1,600 homes, apartments, and condos contributed \$15, we would have \$6,000 to go toward our NWNA expenses, that include the newsletter, the rental fees for our NWNA meetings at Saint Andrew's, the P.O. box, our annual fall block party, and other incidentals.

Information on how to pay dues is on the next page. Thank you in advance.

Lastly, I want to once again encourage you to send me your contact information so I can add you to my NWNA Members email list-serve. This allows me to communicate with you in between monthly newsletters. For instance, I was able to notify the NWNA Members about our scheduled crime prevention walk with our LAPD SLO Adrian Acosta. When you send me your contact information, please let me know what issues are of interest to you and anything else you might want to comment about.

Thank you.

Feel free to reach out to me via email or phone.

Martin Rubin - martinrubin@earthlink.net - (310) 479.2529



### NORTH WESTDALE CRIMES - JANUARY 21, 2018 to FEBRUARY 12, 2018

Compiled by Martin Rubin from: maps.latimes.com/neighborhoods/neighborhood/sawtelle/crime/

Crime, Location, Date and Time (Address information is generalized by block to help ensure privacy is protected.)

1. Theft-11900 Ocean Park Blvd-Jan.21-9pm 2. Burglary-2500 Wellesley-Jan.24-12:30pm 3. Burglary-2800 Sawtelle-Jan.30-2:30am 4. Theft from vehicle-12100 Sardis-Feb.01-2pm 5. Theft from vehicle-Graham Place and Purdue-Feb.02-4pm 6. Aggravated assault-11700 Gateway-Feb.03-8:45am 7. Theft from vehicle-2600 Stoner-Feb.03-6pm 8. Theft from vehicle-11500 National-Feb.12-10pm



Our Pacific Area Senior Lead Officer: Adrian D. Acosta

37285@lapd.online 310.622.3973



## **NWNA OFFICERS**

Martin Rubin, President (310) 479-2529 martinrubin@earthlink.net

Virginia Ernst, Vice President Joan Winters, Secretary

Matthew Roethle, Treasurer

Web Master - Andrew Parke Newsletter Editor - Martin Rubin Assistant Editor - Joan Winters

April NWNA Newsletter
Submission Deadline: March 22

310.479.2529 or email: martinrubin@earthlink.net

Concerned Residents
Against Airport Pollution

Martin Rubin
Director

Serving North Westdale for more than a decade.

www.jetairpollution.com

March 03, 6:00 PM MVCC Airport Cor

MVCC Airport Committee Meeting Saint Andrew's - Library Meeting Room

March 13, 7:00 PM

MVCC Board of Directors Meeting Mar Vista Recreation Center

March 28, 7:00 PM

**NWNA Meeting - Saint Andrew's** 

April 07, 6:00 PM

MVCC Airport Committee Meeting Saint Andrew's - Library Meeting Room

April 10, 7:00 PM

MVCC Board of Directors Meeting Mar Vista Recreation Center

May 08, 7:00 PM

MVCC Board of Directors Meeting Mar Vista Recreation Center

May 23, 7:00 PM

NWNA Meeting - Saint Andrew's

Election of NWNA officers

MVCC information at: www.marvista.org/



Instant Rooter & Plumbing

310-821-9948

#### Local North Westdale Resident for 30 yrs

sewer repair and replacements, drains cleaned, water heaters, faucets, toilets, copper repipe, gas leaks, gas line repair and replacement, earthquake valves, video camera inspections and a lot more!

Commercial and Residential

Licensed/Bonded/Insured visit us at: www.instantrooter.com Mark Castin owner/operator for over 37 yrs



## Annual Dues - <u>Homeowners & Renters</u> Donations were down last year. and this year they are trickling in.



Help our neighborhood association by making out a \$15 (or more) check payable to "NWNA", and mail to: NWNA, P.O. Box 642522, Los Angeles, CA 90064.

You can bring your dues with you to a NWNA meeting at Saint Andrew's Church.

Or use the PAYPAL button on our website, <a href="www.northwestdale.com">www.northwestdale.com</a>,

Invest in our neighborhood. Your donation is important.



Thank you to those who have already sent in their dues!



## **SPRING CLEANING SPECIAL**

List Your Home With Pete and He'll Clean It\*



## North Westdale's Neighborhood Realtor®

Pete has sold over 120 homes in North Westdale alone. Nobody knows the value of our neighborhood better! If you're thinking of selling - or if you know someone who is - or if you're curious about the value of your home, call Pete today.

I live here. I work here. I'm here for you.

310.482.2100

\*Call for Details

pete@petecastro.com

DRE# 01161881, 01499010



KW KELLERWILLIAMS.

### Westdale Laundromat



12137 National Blvd L. A., CA 90064 (310) 473-8074



Current Ownership Since 1987
Clean and Reliable
Free Parking
Fluff 'n Fold



### **CHESS LESSONS**

FOR KIDS OVER 5 YEARS OLD (310) 666-0923 Simon, Chess Expert and Member US Chess Federation 310-397-9493

310-837-9813

# Dave Blair Plumbing

Service \* Repair \* Remodel \* Rooter Service Water Heaters \* Tankless Heaters Wall & Floor Furnace Repair Repipe Specialist

> 35 Years Experience 24 Hour Emergency Service

Licensed \* Bonded \* Insured All Work Guaranteed

State Contractor's License: 693242

## Want To Place An Ad ?

To inquire: call 310-479-2529 or email: martinrubin@earthlink.net
April Newsletter Deadline: March 22